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2016 Grandparents Day Project “Billy Carts” 
The ‘big kid’ test driver tried out the prototype billy-cart on both grass and concrete  

surfaces this under the watchful eye of the Penrith Council  
Organisers.  The cart performed most satisfactorily but the test  
driver may have been a bit shaken up by the speed obtained on the 
concrete path. 

Anyway, the production now ramps-up to full ahead with the kits  
being further prepared so that although the children will be asked to 
assist with the assembly, it will just be putting the major parts  
together.  Teams visited all nine centres and each centre received 
two carts.  The children will now decorate or paint their cart in  
preparation for the big day. 

David Ongley and I went to the Tandara “Out Of School Hours” centre this arvo and were 
surrounded by several eager little 'beavers'.   

We gave each child the job of pulling the driver/drill trigger to wind the screws in.  A great 
thrill for them, especially the older girls.  

There was a bit of difficulty in threading/tightening the nut onto the steering pivot bolt, but 
patience won out.  These little ones hadn't been this close to a spanner before! 

The whole exercise took about 35mins, including a chat with the centre 'manager'.   

Story & photos by Les. 


